

Knightly News

December 2014



Knights Of Columbus

Michael J. Costello Council 6043

The Catholic Community Of Pleasanton

www.kofc6043.org

Grand Knight's Message

My Dear Brothers in Christ,

We started last month with back to back weekends, 11/1-2 and 11/8-9 with the "Keep Christ in Christmas" Christmas card program. All Masses were covered for both weekends. We approached it differently this year. We purchased all inventory ahead of time and then we sold cards from the inventory. Two things happened. First, our fellow parishioners were able to buy cards at the point of purchase and got their cards right away and secondly, we didn't have to take orders and then submit these for later delivery. It seemed as though this approach worked rather well and I believe it went more smoothly. I want to give a very special "Thank You" to Sir Knight, PGK, Brother Chuck Berardi for doing a such great job with this program. Chuck has done this for the past several years and I appreciate the effort, the time and the attention to detail that Chuck provided along the way. Thanks again! On Tuesday morning, November 18th we conducted our annual Ron Silva Coat Drive. Speared headed by Nancy Silva with Joe Balestreri as our brother knight co-coordinator, we delivered 100s of coats, sweat pants, socks, sweaters and this year even umbrellas! A special "Thank You" to Joe Balestreri for coordinating, Robert and Nellie Strawn for getting the sweat pants through Walmart, Tim Tuttle for getting the umbrellas and all the Knights who showed up to help with sorting the coats, handing out the sweats, the socks and the umbrellas and for providing some moral support to the those in need. After this experience I came away with mixed emotions. I felt happy that we could provide such wonderful support to the homeless we served that day but also felt very sad to see these children of God in such a helpless state of affairs. Unanswered questions linger in my mind. How did these people get this way in the first place? And after watching them all leave, where did they all go and where was the next meal coming from? I pray that God keep these individuals close to His heart, keep them warm, dry, safe and healthy.

On Sunday, November 23, we conducted our annual Thanksgiving Food Basket Delivery. As you are probably aware, food collection and basket assembly is handled by St. Vincent dePaul. Our Knights from CCOP deliver the baskets. We delivered 65 baskets to needy families within the Pleasanton area that day and it was a heart warming experience to see fellow Knights and their families, all with big smiles on their faces, taking part in this wonderful program. I want to thank all the Knights who participated this year for a job well done. Special thanks to Brother Frank Costa for the many, many years of service, guidance and commitment that he gave to this program. God Bless. And a very special thanks to Sir Knight, Brother Robert Strawn for taking over this year as the new program director for this event. Thank you very much for making the commitment. Superbly and flawlessly done! Beautiful!

(continued on next page)

Officers

Columbian Year 2014 - 2015

Grand Knight

SK Stephen Natale......462-4483

Chaplain

Fr. Paul Minnihan, Pastor...846-4489

Deputy Grand Knight/Program Dir.

SK Paul Unpingco462-2263

Chancellor/Membership Director

SK Jeffrey Brent846-5051

Treasure

SK Mark Worrell......426-5375

Financial Secretary

SK PGK Joe Balestreri 399-4253

Advocate

SK PGK Brad Schieferstein846-7181

Recorder

Dave Frankenberger. 846-8561

Warden

Chris Sigua461-2340

Inside Guard

Dennis Roberts.....216-0981

Outside Guard

SK Gene Dove......493-0683

Field Agent

SK Jeffrey Carvalho ...510-754-1057

Lector/Historian

Dan Hughes462-0481

Newsletter Editor

Bob Dompe 583-5191

Web Master

PGK Frank Costa.....846-4205

Culture of Life Director

PGK Lou Santero.....846-5124

Council Director

SK Michael Egbujor.....230-8034

Communications Director

Junior Estrada560-6346

Youth Director

SK PGK Michael Machi Jr. .394-4442

Church Director

SK PGK Chuck Berardi381-1643

Three Year Trustee

SK PGK Mario daSilva......828-6006

Two Year Truste

PGK John Moore519-0744

One Year Trustee

PGK Tim Tuttle484-4341

WGK's Letter, Continued

Last Sunday morning, November 30th John Rabada and I made a personal visit to the Seminary at the Western Dominican Province in Oakland to meet with the three Dominican seminarians Br. Dennis Klein, OP, Br. Christopher Wetzel, OP and Br. Gregory Liu, OP that we sponsored this year. I must tell you that as Grand Knight I rank this encounter with these men as one of the top experiences of my tenure so far. It was absolutely wonderful, solemn, religious and I came away humbly honored to have taken part in the morning prayers, Mass in old style and then a great brunch right after Mass. Seminary buildings and surroundings were gorgeous. Dennis, Christopher and Gregory were so very thankful appreciated our visit very much. Beautiful men. What t a wonderful way to spend a Sunday morning. I have a new perspective and a new respect for anyone who wants to become and to what it takes to become a priest. God bless these men. Thank you John for handling this worthwhile cause for us again this year.

On to this month's upcoming events. Our annual Christmas Party will be held on Saturday, 12/13 at Brother Michael Hewitt's home. If you haven't already, please respond to the Evite that Michael sent out several weeks ago. And thank you so very much, Michael and Lorraine for being so gracious as to opening up your home once again this year to host this wonderful party. And thank you Mark Kotch and Theresa for co-hosting. We look forward to the fellowship, the wonderful food that everyone brings, the ambiance and the Christmas carols. I understand that Mario will be the guest soloist leading us in song this year. Bravo!

Mark your calendars. Santa Claus is coming to town! Breakfast with Santa will be Sunday morning, 12/14 at St. Augustine's Church hall. Details to follow in the bulletin. Now that we have new stove, we will be providing a gourmet breakfast of eggs, toast, sausage and pancakes along with morning beverages. Decorating the hall will start real early so if you can lend a hand please come and help. We need help with Christmas trees, table set up, chairs, decorations, food preparation, cooking, serving, inflatables, photography and everything else. Can't wait to see the smiles on all the little faces.

Finally, it is with great sadness that I must report to you that another one of our Brothers in Christ, Brother Paul Hill passed away on Monday, November 10th. A memorial Mass and service was held on Saturday, November 29 at St. Augustine's Church. He was a long time active member of our council for many years and will be missed by all who knew him. May he rest and in peace. Amen.

Ad majorem Dei gloriam,

Stephen

MISC.:

11TH ANNUAL WALK FOR LIFE

Never has the time been more essential to stand together and WALK FOR LIFE! Never have the lives and rights of the unborn child needed to be defended as much as now! Never have we been so committed to end the culture of death that surrounds us and is so pervasive in society!

Will you walk with me?

Let us speak for those who can not speak, peacefully walk for those who can not walk and pray for all who are involved with abortion.

LOCATION: Civic Center, San Francisco WHEN: Saturday, January 24, 2015

PROGRAM: 10:45 AM- 12:15 PM Silent No More Awareness Campaign

1:30 PM Walk (Market St. to Justin Herman Plaza, approx. 2 miles) Bring a drink and boxed lunch to eat while listening to testimonies and speakers.

CONTACT: Lou Santero 925-846-5124, lpsantero@yahoo.com for further information or to attend as a group via

BART



Coming events

04 December Officer's Meeting, **6:30** PM, St. Augustine's Hall, Room **6**

07 December Donut Social; All AM Masses; Both Churches

11 December Business Meeting, 7:30 PM, St. Augustine's Hall; Rms 4-5

13 December Council Christmas Party

24 December Christmas Eve Parking Lot Patrol—Both Churches

04 January Donut Social; All AM Masses; Both Churches

08 January Officer's Meeting, 6:00 PM, St. Augustine's Hall, Room 4

Business Meeting, 7:30 PM, St. Augustine's Hall; Rms 4-5

17 January Crab Feed/Silent Auction, St. Augustine's Hall 21 January Military Peer Support, 7:00 PM, SES Room A

24 January Walk for Life

*note change in start time and location for Officer's Meeting to accommodate Safe Environment Training session

SILENT AUCTION at the CRAB FEED

A small group of Knights are gathering prizes for our Silent Auction which will be held in January. I am hoping that in addition to this small solicitation group, our members will give serious thought to providing prizes as well. Whether you own a business that could supply a product, are a professional that could offer a service, a member that has a summer home for use, something of value that is just taking up space in your closet or if you're doing business with a firm that may be able to help us, please know that all donations are welcomed and appreciated.

Last year eleven brother knights personally gave or approached friends who owned businesses who donated prizes which accounted for a very large part (30%) of the almost \$18,000 raised for charities and ministries. This made a huge affect on our success and I'm optimistic this will happen again but only accompanied with a lot of prayer.

A solicitation letter is provided for this purpose. MS Word and PDF files for that letter are attached to the email that distributed this Newsletter. Please bring your donation to any Officer or Business meeting or call Lou Santero 925-846-5124, email: lpsantero@yahoo.com for pick up. All donations should be rendered by the end of December if possible.



CCOP - Knights of Columbus - Blood Drive 25 October 2014—Thank You!

We ended up collecting 31 units of blood on a goal of 30 with 34 signed-in to donate on the date of the drive. Because of this last drive, up to 93 lives were saved last week.

CCOP has been such a great partner with the Red Cross over the years. Since 2010, CCOP has hosted 6 blood drives and collected 156 units of blood. This is up to 468 lives saved.

Thank you!



American Red Cross



Military Peer Support Group

<u>Mission</u>: This is a mutual self-help non-denominational group for military veterans. The intent is to provide a safe and sterile environment where we can openly discuss the difficulties of coping with the thoughts and feelings associated with past combat operations; along with the difficulties associated with life outside the military back at home by providing emotional, psychological and moral support for each other (we are not associated with any government entity or other veterans' organization).

Dates / Times:

Currently we meet the third Wednesday of every month Time - 7:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. Location – St. Augustine, Rectory Conference room

For more information please contact:

Dominick Pietro at (925) 462-4665 or pietr11@comcast.net

Catholic Community of Pleasanton

3999 Bernal Ave, Pleasanton, CA. 94566 (925)846-4489



Chancellor's Note for December 2014

Brothers

Council 6043 has added another member as of Saturday November 22, 2014: Paul Martens

Paul was anxious to help us as a brother Knight in the delivery of the Thanksgiving food baskets. With the help of the Brothers from the Saint James the Apostle Council 14541 in Fremont we were able to complete Paul's exemplification in the first degree

Brothers who are third degree should consider going for the fourth degree, to be held on Saturday February 7th, 2015. If you are interested and would like to stay overnight at the Doubletree Hotel in Rohnert Park, CA make your reservations as soon as possible. If you are interested contact Jeff Brent, Stephen Natale or Paul Unpingco for further information.

Brothers who are first degree, there is a 2nd degree to be held at Saint Ignatius Church in Antioch located at 3351 Contra Loma Blvd. in Antioch. This will be held on Saturday January 3rd 2015, with registration at 9:30AM and the degree being held at 10:00 AM.

New Brothers try for the Shining Armor Award program:

- 1 Work on three Council projects
- 2. Receive your third degree
- 3. Meet with our Council Insurance Representative
- 4. Recruit one new member

This is to be completed within the first year of becoming a Knight.

Older Brothers, contact brothers you are familiar with but have not seen recently, invite them to come to our business meeting with you.

SK Jeff Brent, Chancellor / Membership Council 6043



You are invited to the Knight's Potluck Christmas Party Saturday December 13th. The Party is hosted by Michael & Lorraine Hewitt. The location is at the Hewitt house. RSVP by phone 925-449-4184, or, email to hewitti@comcast.com. Since this is a potluck please indicate if you can provide one of the following; Appetizer, Entrée, Side dish/Salad or Dessert. Refreshments will be provided.

Directions: From Isabel Ave turn onto Concannon Blvd, turn right on Murdell, left on Alden Lane, right on Wood Hollow Drive. 2489 Wood Hollow Drive.

Note: you can't park directly in front of the house. Park in the driveway or across the street.





KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 46[™] ANNUAL CRAB FEED AND SILENT AUCTION SATURDAY, JANUARY 17, 2014 AT ST. AUGUSTINE CHURCH HALL \$45.00 PER PERSON

No Host Cocktails Silent Auction Preview 5:00 - 7:00 PM

Dinner

Crab*

Green Salad

Rolls

"Prawas will be served if crab is unavailable "Steak available upon request when tickets are purchased

Pasta

7:00 - 8:30 PM



Crab Served. 7:30 - 8:30 PM

Dancing 9:00 - 11:00 PM

Silent Auction & Limited Raffle

Doors Open at 5:00 PM for Silent Auction Preview

Accepting Credit Cards

.....

For Tickets Contact Tim Tuttle

Phone: (925) 487-5645

E-mail: crabfeedatCCOP@gmail.com

Tickets must be purchased by January 12th No tickets will be sold at the door







Page 7 December 2014



Emilio B. Moure California Knights of Columbus Museum Association

A California Public Benefit Corporation

Dear Brother Knights:

The Emilio B. Moure, California Knights of Columbus Museum Association is in the development stages of a new and exciting exhibit that is scheduled to open in November 2015. The mission of this exhibit is to bring awareness to and educate the general public of the contributions and sacrifices made by California Knights in the service to our country, as well as to honor those California Knights who have served their country. This exhibit will include a "Dog Tag" display, a continuous "Roll Call" of those that have served, and photographs of those Knights and their family members that have served in the armed forces.

We need your help. Please use this form to provide us with the requested information. The information requested will be used for the "Dog Tag" exhibit, as well as for the continuous "Roll Call" display.

There is much work to be done on this project and little time in which to do it. Please complete and return the "Information Request" form as soon as possible.

Thank you for taking the time to help us, the Knights of Columbus, recognize those that are so much deserving of it.

God Bless,

James R. Scroggin
Museum President

Avelino "Abe" Doliente
State Deputy, Museum C.E.O.

First Name:	Middle Initial:
Military Branch:	Rank:
Years Of Service: to	(Example 1964 to 1968)
Please Return to: Emilio B. Moure Califor Knights of Columbus N 15808 Arrow Blvd Suite Fontana, CA 92335	luseum
[] Yes, I would like to help the Museum donation of \$	with this Exhibit. I have enclosed my tax deductable

Your donations are tax deductible. We are qualified as a Charitable Corporation under Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code and Section 23701(d) of the California Statutes.



Recent Activities

Thanksgiving Food Basket Deliveries; 11-23-2014



See the Council Web Site at www.kofc6043.org for more photos of our recent activities.



Charity, Unity and Fraternity Helping Our Brothers In Need

On September 15, 2014 a despondent young man started a fire in a hobo encampment along side of a creek. The fire quickly got out of control. In the end, 526 acres were burned and 157 homes were completely destroyed. Also destroyed was the Holy Family Catholic Church and Hall.

Upon learning of this, I began trying to communicate with the Grand Knight of the local Council. Unable to find his name on the internet and unable to contact the church office, I contacted the local Worthy Field Agent Richard Reinero.

He explained to me that the Parish lost everything except the Rectory. The Council lost everything. The church buildings were insured but the Knights' property was not. He had mentioned that the Council had lost all of its 1^{st} Degree Regalia and had an exemplification scheduled for October 20^{th} .

I then spoke to Grand Knight James Langford to see assistance I, and possibly our Council, could provide. He said since they had lost everything anything would be appreciated. I said I would see what I could do.

At our October business meeting brought before the council the situation with the Mt. Shasta Council. The Council agreed to give our 1st degree robes to Mt. Shasta.

Dennis Roberts offered to accompany me on the trip to Weed.

After having the robes dry cleaned, Dennis and I drove to Weed on the morning of October 19th. Our initial plan was to fly my plane; but due to poor weather in Weed we decided to drive

We arrived in Weed in the late morning and met with GK James Langford and transferred the robes to his possession. He was very grateful for the contribution.

GK Langford then took us to lunch and on a tour of the burned area and the Church. The attached photos tell the rest of the story.

Brother Robert Strawn















Breakfast with Santa





Hosted by the Knights of Columbus

What a wonderful way to get into the Christmas spirit and spend time with your church and family.

Sunday December 14, 2014 St. Augustine Hall

Breakfast served

9:00 AM to 12:00 PM

Pictures with Santa: 9:30 AM to 1:00 PM

Kid Craft Tables

Please help spread joy and the spirit of the season by bringing a new unwrapped toy to donate to



The Santa Rita Jail Ministry





Have You Insured Your Most Valuable Asset?

Is your income protected if you become sick or injured and cannot work? Your ability to work and earn an income is your most valuable asset. Yet a disability could prevent you from earning that income. Just one year of a disability could eliminate your savings.

Income Armor, an individual disability income insurance product from the Knights of Columbus, should be a key part of your overall financial plan and family's protection.

If you are ill or injured, Income Armor provides tax-free monthly benefits to help you meet living expenses and maintain you and your family's standard of living. Your monthly benefits help you pay your mortgage and other monthly bills, while your savings and retirement assets remain intact.

In short, if you have a job and don't have a way to protect that paycheck, you should seriously consider Income Armor today. I look forward to meeting with you.





JEFFREY CARVALHO
2012 MEMBER OF THE MILLION DOLLAR ROUND TABLE
2012 MEMBER OF THE SUPREME KNIGHT'S CLUB
2603 CAMINO RAMON SUITE 426
SAN RAMON, CA. 94583
CA LIC. # 0783367

CELL: 510-754-1057

JEFFREY.CARVALHO@KOFC.ORG

WWW.FREEKOFCBENEFITS.ORG



Annuities • Disability Insurance Long-Term Care • Term & Whole Life Insurance



Knight's Weekly Monday Morning Coffee Gathering

⇒ When: Every Monday Morning; 8:00 AM

⇒ Where: Sweet & Savory

5690 Stoneridge Drive—Cross Street, Gibraltar

⇒ Why: No Agenda—Just Brother Knights getting together for coffee & conversation

EMPLOYMENT - Knights helping Knights

We meet on the 1st Monday Evening each month at 7 PM - St Elizabeth Seton Church (Room B)

Should you need Job Search guidance, resource information, networking direction, or motivation support in your search for employment we are here to help!

Linkedin Group - Employment Connections CCOP

Mike_Machi@yahoo.com

Notes from the Newsletter Editor

If you are receiving a printed copy of this newsletter and can be accessed via email you are missing out! The electronic copy of the Newsletter arrives sooner, is in color and the content is not compressed to fit into the limitations of the printed page. If you want an electronic copy, send your email address to: dompe@pacbell.net

If you have submitted an entry to the Prayer Requests on the following page, please review the list to determine if your entry is correct and is still current. Please contact the Newsletter Editor for any corrections, deletions and additions. **Entries older than six months will occasionally be removed.** If you wish to have the prayer request retained, please contact me.

Our Council is located in the Oakland Chapter (oaklandkofc.org), District 39.



Prayer List

For those who are ill we pray that they will find the healing power of God:

Karla Gonzalez - Friend of Brother Michael Schibler Domenic Picciano - Brother-in-Law of PGK Chuck Beraradi Jaime Sigua - Father of Brother Chris Sigua Phillip Dompe - Grandson of Brother Bob Dompe Liz Hatton- Friend of Brother Dennis Mortenson **Karen Mortenson-**Wife of Brother Dennis Mortenson Diana Bonnano-Friend of Brother Chuck Deckert Dan Schuchardt-Extended Family of Brother Richard Fredette **Dean DeRanieri** – Brother-in-Law of Brother Bill Rinetti Jennifer Robinson - Friend of Brother Mike Clauser **Barbara Carvalho** – Mother of Field Agent Jeff Carvalho **Henry F. Dove-** Brother Knight & Father of Brother Gene Dove

Ronnie Dove- Uncle of Brother Gene Dove Stewart McMullen - Friend of Brother David Lamont Scarlett Nguyen-Baby Niece of Brother Mike Beltran Clar Hohlmdahl - Friend of Brother Laird Malley David Rodriguez-Dad of Brother Darren Medeiros' Son-in-Law Erica & Colton Ghiorso-Wife & expected offspring of **Brother Nick Ghiorso**

Ken Najm- Parish Friend of Brother Mike Guerra **Ralph Ruocco** – Brother of Brother Lou Ruocco Pat Bellavia - Wife of DD Chuck Bellavia Serra LaVo- Granddaughter of DD Chuck Bellavia's Friend Paul Maurice - Father of Brother Dennis Maurice Carmella Goddard - Aunt of Brother Mike Burns Elizabeth Burns - Mother of Brother Mike Burns Michael McGillivray - Brother of Brother Dan McGillivray Marvel Brodnick - Mother of Brother Dean Brodnick William Langenhuizen – Father of Brother Bob Lange Wenkwei Liu- Father of Brother Grant Liu Kathy Seits - Mother of Brother Timothy Seits Mary Beth Brown- Sister of Brother Bill Beston Dale Paul Federighi - Son of Brother Robert Federighi Barbara Federighi - Wife of Brother Robert Federighi Lucy Wiest- Granddaughter of Brother Robert Federighi's ex-wife

Julie Young – Daughter of Brother Robert Federighi Charlotte Keller - Friend of Brother Kevin Ryan **Philip San Filippo-** Brother-in-Law of Brother Kevin Ryan Kaithlen Opfelrion - Friend of Brother William Sroka Liz Sroka - Sister of Brother William Sroka Ardys Henson-Mother of Brother Christian Dungo **David Kroepfl** – Brother-in-Law of Brother Tom Egan Jessica Nett- Daughter of Brother Tom Egan Keith Nett- Grandson of Brother Tom Egan Lynne Crittendon - Sister of Brother Tom Smith Domenic Natale- Brother of GK Stephen Natale Ellyn Kelly- Mother of PGK Ray Kelly **Doug Hewitt** – Father of Brother Michael Hewitt Patricia Guzman - Mother of Brother Robert Strawn David Strawn - Brother of Brother Robert Strawn Veronica Garcia - Sister of Brother Javier Garcia Shannon D'Cruz- Son of Brother Savio D'Cruz Delicosa Pergira-Aunt of Brother Savio D'Cruz Jim Barbaccia - Son of Brother Jack Barbaccia

Florence Barbaccia - Wife of Brother Jack Barbaccia Mike Kotch- Son of PGK Mark Kotch Bill Martin - Son of Brother Michael Martin Frederick Martin – Father of Brother Michael Martin Mike Santos – Son of Brother John Santos Newton & Sieczko Family - Brother Paul Unpinco **Remmy Unpingco-** Mother of Brother Paul Unpingco **Segundo Unpingco** – Father of Brother Paul Unpingco Jonathan Jacops – Son of Brother Mark Jacops Frank Jacops - Brother of Brother Mark Jacops Phillip Reilly - Son of PGK Joe Reilly **Vera Crotty-** Sister-in-Law of PGK Lou Santero Teresa Santero - Mother of PGK Lou Santero Adrienue Wood- Daughter of Brother John Wood Helen Kliment- Mother of PGK Mike Kliment Chris Kliment - Son of PGK Mike Kliment Barbara Hughes- Wife of Brother Dan Hughes Pat Hughes - Brother of Brother Dan Hughes **Kym McFate-** Mother-in-Law of PGK Joseph Balestreri RaShawna Balestreri - Wife of PGK Joseph Balestreri Nina Balestreri - Daughter of PGK Joe Balestreri Travyn Rasiah - Son of Brother Pravin Rasiah Benjamin Cruz- Son of Brother Anthony Cruz Jennifer Hansen – Daughter of Brother Ron Hansen Judy Weld- Sister of Brother Ron Hansen John Hansen - Brother of Brother Ron Hansen Loring Brown- Friend of Brother Mark Worrell Susan Usher - Cousin of Brother Mark Worrell Helen Hirashiki-Wife of Brother Mark Worrell Marie Andal - Mother of Brother Dennis Andal Kevin Ngwanyia - Son of Brother George Ngwanyia Christine Estrada-Wife of Brother Junior Estrada Pedrito A. Estrada – Father of Brother Junior Estrada Margret Jones—Daughter of PKG Joe Jones Joshua Studendorff - Son of Brother Mike Studendorff **Dorothy McDonald-** Grandmother of PGK Tim Tuttle Julie Steeves - Sister of PGK Tim Tuttle Frank Machi- Brother of PGK Mike Machi, sr Kelli Machi-Wife of PGK Mike Machi, sr Chris Conley- A Brother Knight **Brother Robert Federighi Brother Mike Yocham Brother Michael Auer Brother Ron Johnson Brother Rich Goddu Brother Paul Unpingco PGK John Moore PGK Joe Jones PGK George Leja PGK Jim Vigus**

For those who are deceased we pray that they will join in the love of God:

Brother Paul Hill

For all who are serving in the military we pray:

Ray Fosse— A's Announcer, Friend of this Council

That the love of God will be with them. Especially those in harms way.



Knights of Columbus 6043 www.kofc6043.org P.O. Box 454, Pleasanton, CA 94566

If you wish to have your copy of the Newsletter discontinued, please notify the Newsletter Editor

Past issues of this newsletter can be found in our web site, www.kofc6043.org. Send your email address to Bob Dompe to obtain this newsletter via email.



Knights of Columbus Council No. 6043 P.O. BOX 454 Pleasanton, CA 94566

TO:

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

FIRST CLASS MAIL